

Passion for Resource Drives Involvement

An August canoe trip on the Boardman River with CRA staff and friends rekindled boyhood memories for Mark O'Reilly who recently moved from Colorado to Traverse City. In the 1950's, Mark spent three summers at Camp Tosebo located on Portage Lake near Onekama. Mark recalls canoe trips on the Manistee, Pere Marquette, and Pine Rivers as the highlights of each summer. "I'm a life-long fly fisherman and I think that my love of river environments really began on those trips." The two-hour Boardman float from Brown Bridge Dam to Shumsky's Landing was an opportunity for Mark and others to learn more about the Boardman Dams Project and the bright possibilities that lie ahead for this beloved resource. "In the context of all the development on the Boardman, becoming a member of CRA and volunteering my time were easy decisions" said Mark. He is currently assisting with CRA's annual membership campaign and numerous administrative activities around CRA's office. According to Matt Thomas, CRA's Development Coordinator, a personal connection to a cause

can be a powerful motivator. "The closer the match between your passions and your giving, the greater the reward for everyone involved" said Matt. "We're happy to have Mark's help. He brings a ton of experience to the table along with a fresh perspective that helps us every day."

Perhaps a new set of childhood memories are being formed for a number of young people that helped CRA as River Care Kids and volunteers this field season. Over 120 hard working litter pickers from Kaleva Norman Dickson Elementary School hit the banks and trails at the busy Tippy Dam access. This was the 8th year that teachers Vivian Peck and Jennifer Cordes helped coordinate the event for 2nd, 3rd, and 4th graders. This year's volunteer crew included one of the original "Tippy Kids" that participated 8 years ago and is now a senior in high school!

More than an end of the year field trip, this group represents kids that love their river - the Mighty Manistee. Nearly every one of the youngsters has a story to tell about fishing, paddling, and playing on this great resource. It also never ceases to amaze these kids that adult users of this popular fishing spot can act so disrespectfully, leaving behind so much trash. Fishing line, bottles, cans, wrappers, clothing, lures, tires, you name it, these kids have found it and bagged it. The goal of this outing is to make conservation fun while planting some seeds that we hope will help the next generation keep caring for these cool places, maybe better than past generations have done.

CRA volunteers came out for nearly two dozen events this field season. Girl Scouts from Leelanau County, watershed groups throughout the region, landowners, clubs, and folks who just heard about an opportunity to get involved, all showed up to help in some way. Whether it was hard work or plain fun, getting some mud on your boots can make a real difference. Thanks to everyone who pitched in to create success stories all over northern Michigan. We'll all be back out there in the spring to do it all again!



CRA volunteer Mark O'Reilly is pictured in the stern of the lead canoe as a boy making lifetime memories at Camp Tosebo in the 1950's.



CRA's Director Points to New Conservation Vision for Michigan

With CRA's steadfast commitment to real, on-the-ground work, we sometimes have difficulty getting excited about broad plans, visions, and paper products. But I want CRA's supporters to know that I am excited about the recent "New Vision for Conservation in Michigan", authored by a loosely knit but highly dedicated group of non-profit and agency conservation leaders over the last 12 months. I told my kids, as I headed for the final meeting in Lansing to finish this work, "I think what

we're doing is sending a message to new and future leaders in Michigan that we know what conservation should look like in this State, and we don't need to forget that every two years." Thus, a resolution was signed in December by 25 parties, and a 5-page Conservation Vision was delivered to the Governor's transition team, along with the new leadership of the again-to-be-separate DNR and DEQ. What's in the 5 pages that I'm excited about? Here's a short list of what we think conservation should look like: public and private lands; wise use and development of renewable and non-renewable resources; regional differences (i.e., northern Michigan has different needs than urban centers of the south); and shared decision-making and leadership among public and private partners, regardless of traditional roles and authorities. I have to admit, the part I find most intriguing of all is this: the recommendations call for a new "conservation business plan" for Michigan. To me this concept really drives home the notion that conservation needs to be conducted as serious business in this State, with services, products, strategies defined, marketed to customers, and appropriately financed. What do you think? A link to the document is on CRA's website. I hope you will take a look, and share it with others as well! --- Amy Beyer

Jordan River Mouth - Open Wide

In the late 1980s a foot bridge with salmon weir gates was built in East Jordan at the mouth of the Jordan River near the south arm of Lake Charlevoix. The gates are no longer in use, and trap woody debris and vegetation floating down the river. CRA worked with the City of East Jordan and Molon Excavating to remove the gates this fall, leaving the foot bridge intact. The removal allows for the natural movement of fish, wildlife, woody debris and sediment. This project was part of a \$63,500 effort to remove the defunct sea lamprey barrier and salmon weir on the Jordan River over the last 2 years. The MDNRE, Charlevoix County Community Foundation, NRCS Conservation Innovation Grant, Paul Young Chapter of TU, and Great Lakes Fishery Trust funded the overall effort.

Great Lakes Stream Connectivity Receives Over \$3 Million Funding Award

Some of CRA's biggest dreams – for connected and fully restored healthy streams – are coming true. Thanks to an infusion of funding from the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative and the American Reinvestment and Recovery Act, CRA and our partners are taking on much larger, regional projects to remove barriers and improve road crossings and habitat in the northern streams of Michigan. Five of the largest funding awards, totaling just over \$3.5 million, involve partnerships with federal, State, and local agencies, and conservation partners such as Huron Pines and The Nature Conservancy. Agreements and grants from the Huron-Manistee National Forests, the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, the U.S. EPA, and the Sustain Our Great Lakes program are being used to restore the "connectivity" and habitats of many northern watersheds, including the Pere Marquette, Au Sable, Manistee, Two-Hearted, Betsie and Platte Rivers. CRA is overseeing the grants, and projects on the Lake Michigan side, while Huron Pines and The Nature Conservancy are coordinating work in the Lake Huron and Two-Hearted basins, respectively. CRA's

Director, Amy Beyer, says, "We are very pleased with the significant support, especially with local communities and businesses feeling the economy's downturn. We particularly appreciate that our federal agency partners recognize the good science and good economics involved in keeping the northern parts of the Great Lakes healthy. Healthy, connected streams and their corridors provide the best defense against future threats to the overall Great Lakes ecosystem. These streams provide the cleanest water inputs and highest quality habitats of the whole Great Lakes. Investment in the northern watersheds now is much more cost effective than waiting until they become highly degraded, when restoration costs skyrocket." More information on the individual awards can be found at CRA's website: www.rivercare.org.

Removing the Manton Millpond Dam

This summer working together with the City of Manton, USFWS, and MDNRE biologists and permitting staff the first phase of the Manton Millpond Dam Removal project has been successfully completed. The impoundment drawdown began in June and over the next three months the first spillway was removed 6 inches at a time to ensure a slow drawdown of the impoundment releasing minimal sediment. The stream channel has now been formed through the old impoundment area and bottomlands have grown a lush vegetative buffer of native plants. With assistance from Mark Tonello and Chris Freiburger, MDNRE, final design plans are currently underway to complete the removal of the remaining spillway and deteriorated concrete of the dam in 2011.



Pere Marquette River Watershed Gets A Boost

Lake County Road Commission gets the award for fixing the most crossings in less than a year! The US Forest Service ARRA and Fish Passage Funds and NRCS Conservation Innovation Grant provided \$536,800 and LCRC provided matching equipment and labor of \$191,400, to install 2 timber bridges and 3 concrete pipe culverts on Kinney Creek, Sweetwater and Tank Creeks. Work was focused on the tributaries which are nursery areas for naturally producing trout and sources of coldwater for the mainstream channel. All sites had culverts that were too small, short and often perched, blocking fish passage, and the steep road approaches were constantly washing into the streams. With the larger culverts and bridges in place, impounded sand is washing through the system revealing deeper channels with gravel beds upstream. As we were preparing for an onsite visit to Kinney Creek timber bridge, Jay Syrewicze, LCRC Superintendent, commented, "I think you're going to like how the site looks. The stream looks healthy and natural."



A Beaver Island First

At a cost of \$32,000, CRA's first ever infrastructure project completed on Beaver Island at the same time removed an iconic road/stream crossing and improved passage for fish travelling between Lake Michigan and the creek. The jasper-tinted creek emptying into Iron Ore Bay had for years been crossed by an inspired combination of culverts in varying sizes and structural integrity. With anecdotal evidence pointing to the potential for coaster brook trout recruitment from upstream stretches of Iron Ore Creek to the big lake, the replacement of the only road crossing on the creek became a priority given that it crosses immediately adjacent to the mouth. A partnership between CRA, the Charlevoix County Road Commission, the Grand Traverse Band of Ottawa and Chippewa Indians, the Little Traverse Bay Bands of Odawa Indians, the Charlevoix County Community Foundation, the US Fish and Wildlife Service, Kalamazoo Valley Chapter of Trout Unlimited, and Gillespie Enterprises resulted in the replacement of the existing structure with one more conducive to fish passage as well as having an aesthetic appeal which complements the dramatic beauty of the location.

Benzie Bridges

On a lovely September day, over 25 people came out to dedicate the Otter Creek and Aral Road timber bridge. This historic area used to be the site of Aral, a booming lumber town in the late 1880s. Today the land is part of the Sleeping Bear Dunes National Lakeshore, and the Otter Creek corridor is once again forested and now home to a variety of fish and wildlife species, including the brook trout. Bob Krenn hosted lunch at the event and many people proceeded to tour other sites completed under the EPA Benzie River Care Grant with the Grand Traverse Band of Ottawa and Chippewa Indians. Burnt Mill Bridge over the Platte River was an important stop with the recent completion of this \$330,000 timber bridge. Benzie County Road Commission replaced an 8' wide culvert with a 54' span bridge, paved the crossing, and put in spillways to control sediment and return the river to a natural channel shape.



Thank you for your recent support of CRA, River Care™ and Wild Link™

Wildside Associates, LLC Jenifer Thomas Design & Illustration Anonymous Wayne Andersen Wendell & Betty Jo Anderson Dr. Steven P. Arnoczky Bill & Sue Arnold Louis M. Baldori Bernard H. Barnett Mike & Chris Bates Chuck & Amy Beyer Charles Bloom Stephen Calkins Lew Carlson Bill & Sandy Cartwright Yvon Chouinard

James W. Coursey Mark Delanev Charles Dilla Denny & Vickie Douglas Mike & Rhea Dow David Drewek Ray & Mary Emerson

Yarda Ervin **Bob & Marlene Flannery** Sarah Forbes Orwig

AnneMarie Garbinski & Greg Poterala **Bob Garner** Fred & Sue Goetz John Gorvs **Brad Graft** Michael & Chris Graylin

Ken Gum M.D. James & Sally Gunderson Joseph & Marlene Haines Richard & Barbara Hansen Jamie Harju Jack & Lori Haveman

Mark Hepler Tracy Hobbs Rick & Lotsie Holton Charles & Ruth Johnson

George & Anne Kaminski

David & Beth Karczewski Charles Kehr

Dave & Paula Kelley Patrick Kelly DDS Corey Kienholz Richard Kosinski & Deborah Ochs Robert Krenn Vernon LaLone Tad R. Lane

Frederick & Patricia Lawless Laura Lvons

Peter & Anne Magoun Gary Marek & Ann George Mike Mathieu

Jim Maturen Thomas Maynard Skip & Jan Mebert Peter & Sandra Morris John & Cindy Morrissey Morris Mouton Scott & Barb Myckowiak Gary Nummikoski

John Nuske Thomas O'Bryan Mark O'Reilly Douglas Patulski Ralph & Rebecca Pernice James & Barbara Pielsticker

Nancy Roseman Leonard Rossa

Paul Santoro

Kathleen Ryan & Paul Rutledge John & Kristin Sak

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Schiff Dick & Lu Schwikert Brian Seiferlein Jeff Silagy Donald & Linda Smith Alistair Stewart Carl J. Strombeck Rick Stubbs Kim Tabor

Chuch & Jacquie Thiel John Thomas

Mr. & Mrs. James R. Thompson

John & Joy Urka

Matt Van Hoef Andy & Kathy Vanvliet Fred & Sallie Warner Ernie Wenger Alexander Weston Chad & Kathy Williams Nate Winkler Dennis & Jan Wyckoff

Thank you for makina the Greens Fore Streams Golf Event a Success! Blue Ribbon Title Sponsor

Ross Zeerip

& Huber

Miller & Miller

Scientific Anglers/3M Hole-In-One Sponsor Cherry Capital Subaru Watershed Sponsors Fishbeck, Thompson, Carr

Kanouse Outdoor Restoration

Molon Excavating Pirate's Cove Adventure Park Thompson, O'Neil &

VanderVeen **Headwaters Sponsors D&W Mechanical** DTE Energy **ECT**

Fischer Insurance **Great Northern Benefits Howard Walker for Senate** Hubbell Law

Nature's Reflections Northwest Design Group Petoskey Plastics **Progress Printers Robert Simanek** Spicer Group Suttons Bay Furniture Co. Symmetree Design

Terrapin Networks Traverse City Products, Inc. **Traverse Dental Associates** Twisted Fish Gallery

Wade-Trim Wells Fargo

Participants & Supporters **Backcountry Outfitters** Bass Pro Shops Beaver Island Boat Co. Britten Banners Byte Productions Crystal Mountain Current Works **Grand Traverse Resort** Hawkins Outfitters

Meiier Old Town Playhouse Orvis

The Leelanau Club

Red Mesa Scott's Harbor Grill Symmetree Design Thomas Ackerson Dennis Aloia Mike & Chris Bates

Tom Beesley Kirk Bergsma Ralph Bergsma Charlie Bode David Boeve Jim Braun **Keith Charters**

Ryan Cox Dick Deboer John LeFevre **Bob Garner** Mike Goggin Sarah Gonzales Fred Graham Tom Hardecki Jeremy Hawke

David Hill Dennis Houseworth Bill Johnson Mark Johnson Rick Johnston Barry Kalnbach George Kaminski Brian Kanouse

Shawn Kanouse

Kelly King

Jeff Kroeger Tony Kuberski **Curt Liechty** Dave Limer Tim Lurkins Grea Luvt John Makinen

Dennis Kostka

Sue Ann Makinen Chazz McCall Mike McGath Craig Meredith Adam Miller Chad Miller Larry Moore Troy Naperala Larry Neetz Irv Nichols Paul Paradis Tom Pierce Steve Rawlings

Dick & Leslie Redmond Mark Reminder Todd Schmidt **Andrew Schmitt** Janet Shuman Brian Sousa Sandra Sroonian Beth Stoner Dave Thomas John Thomas Mark Thompson Roger Valade Joe Valley

John & Diane VanderVeen Wade VanHouzen Rick Westerhof Peter White Tom Wildey Wes Williams Nate Winkler B. J. Wolff **Curt Yeiter**

Greg Yourst

Please Join Us

The Conservation Resource Alliance needs your help. We all live, play, work, or visit in this beautiful corner of Michigan and it is our responsibility to care for our rivers, land, and wildlife. I believe that these gifts are what make this one of the most special places on the planet. If each one of us can find a way to help care for them, they will be enjoyed for many years to come. The simplest act to accomplish this is to support the good organizations that have strong and successful missions to restore and protect our natural resources. I hope that you consider CRA one of those groups and make a tax-deductible gift to CRA this month and in the upcoming year. Your contribution will go to work making a difference for the places that we all want our children and grandchildren to experience.

You can use the contribution form in this newsletter, give online at www.rivercare.org, or call your gift information in to us at 231-946-6817. We would also like to discuss helping you make CRA a part of your estate and planned giving considerations. Please contact us for more information. Thank you! - Matt Thomas, CRA Development Coordinator



Coastal Riparian Corridor Benefits from Joint Venture

CRA along with regional partners the Land Information Access Association and the Grand Traverse Regional Land Conservancy have teamed up to protect the Acme/Yuba Creek Riparian corridor in northeast Grand Traverse County. The three groups jointly received a State of Michigan Coastal Management Program grant this past spring which will fund conservation planning and on-the-ground projects in the corridor.

CRA biologist Eric Ellis and Brian Bourdages, Farmland Protection Specialist with the GTRLC visited two properties this summer to assess the wildlife habitat needs of the properties. The farm owners have worked with the GTRLC to protect their farms with easements. A habitat management plan is being written for each property and will focus on invasive species removal, improving habitat for native pollinators, and planting native trees and shrubs that are compatible with the farming operations. Stay tuned for future project reports.

Online Habitat Restoration Resources for Landowners

CRA often fields calls from landowners with questions on how to manage their property and improve wildlife habitat. CRA Biologist Eric Ellis and Americorps member (turned CRA Project Manager Assistant) Jodi Lindgren compiled information to help answer some of the more common questions people ask and posted it on the CRA website. Topics covered include invasive species management, land preservation options, native plant species, prescribed burning, deer management, and many others. To access this information go to the CRA website **www.rivercare.org**, scroll over the WildLink tab on the upper right and click on the Landowner Resources link.



//
Yes! I Want to Support CRA & Practical Conservation!
Enclosed is my CRA Membership contribution:
☐ Contributor \$35 ☐ Supporter \$50 ☐ Sponsor \$100
☐ Benefactor \$500 ☐ Patron \$1000 ☐ Other \$
Business Membership: □Small \$100 □Large \$500 Special recognition and employee benefits available
☐ My employer will match my gift (please send forms)
☐ I wish my support to be anonymous
Name:
Address:
City/State/Zip:
Phone: (H)(W)
Email:
□Please Charge My Credit Card □Visa □ Master Card
Card No.:
Expiration Date:
Signature:
Credit card payments are also accepted at: www.rivercare.org Your donation is tax-deductible. Make all checks payable to: Conservation Resource Alliance 10850 Traverse Highway, Suite 1111, Traverse City, MI 49684
Thank You For Your Support!

Looking Back - Looking Ahead

Eight years ago we scratched our heads as we sat around a table trying to figure out if CRA should put together a golf outing at Crystal Mountain. Knowing how much work such events are and not quite sure of what kind of response to expect, that early committee acted on faith more than experience when a decision was made to roll out the first Greens Fore Streams golf outing in 2004.

As it turned out, friends and partners from near and far have faithfully participated as players, sponsors, prize donators and volunteers. Over \$85,000 has been generated to directly benefit CRA's conservation programs from the generosity of this ardent following. Our 2010 Greens Fore Streams was a huge success and offered significantly improved conditions over the prior year's cold and wet weather. It is only after a tremendous amount of agonizing that we have decided to put this event on hold for the time being. Thank you to Crystal Mountain for offering this opportunity for fun while raising money for what we care so much about, to Scientific Anglers-3M, for being our generous title sponsor all these years, to all the businesses that sponsored holes and donated cool stuff, and to all those who participated and shared some great days on the links with us. We hope all of you will continue to support CRA while we brainstorm for the next event that might bring us back together for some fun.



10850 Traverse Highway Suite 1111 Traverse City, MI 49684

Phone: (231) 946-6817 Fax: (231) 947-5441 E-mail: info@rivercare.org Web site: www.rivercare.org Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage PAID Traverse City, MI Permit No. 290



Stewardship Spotlight

Krenn Bridge Company

Spend enough time driving around the back roads of northern Michigan heading to a favorite trout stream or mushrooming spot and you're likely to cross over one of those rivers on a rather nice looking timber bridge. CRA has been working hard for decades at replacing undersized and dilapidated culverts with new structures that offer benefits to the resource as well as safe passage for vehicles. One of CRA's most valued and trusted contractors is the Krenn Bridge Company. They have helped craft the right solutions for many of our road/stream crossing problems for years. Their specialty is custom designed timber bridges from their supplier, Wheeler Consolidated.

Bob Krenn and his crew of 8 employees deliver 80 to 100 bridges every year over a territory of ten states Based out of Vicksburg, Michigan, Krenn Bridge was started 53 years ago by Bob's father. We receive numerous comments about the aesthetic value of timber bridges, how they just make sense and blend well with the rural landscapes.

CRA is proud to have Bob Krenn and the Krenn Bridge Company as a partner and generous supporter.

Check them out at: www.krennbridge.com.

Wishes Do Come True

Brad Barnes, President of Ferguson's Lawn Equipment (left) and Michael Witkowski, territory Manager for Bryan Equipment (right) worked together to fill two of CRA's three wishes published in the TC Business News by donating a Stihl chainsaw and BioPlus Oil. Thanks to Brad, Mike, and Lynn Geiger at TCBN for making this great gift happen!

